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LOCKERBY COMPOSITE SCHOOL ALUMNI STOP BY FOR A VISIT! 
 

Jiin and Hyein Park are Lockerby Composite graduates from 2007.  They stopped by one day 
this week to visit the staff and to reminisce about their time at the school.  Jiin is a freelance 
storyboard artist with Skydance and Hyein is also a storyboard artist at Pixar.  The sisters also 
posed in front of the beautiful piece of artwork that they created and still hangs in our school 
library today.  When asked what made Lockerby Composite School memorable, they both said 
that it was the mentorship of retired teacher Mr. Little and current teacher Mr. Campeau.  
Mr. Little’s Art class and Mr. Campeau’s Computer Science class, “helped them explore and 
expand their passions for visual arts and animation.”  It is always a pleasure for us to 
reconnect with past graduates!  
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GRADE 10 PHOTOGRAPHY IN TECHNOLOGY CLASS 
 

 

 

By Davina S.: 
 
I was tasked with taking a natural candid photo of a single person who appears to be unaware 
of the photographer.  I took this shot of my sister sitting on a small log holding a bright yellow 
flower completely uninterested in me taking the photo.  I used the flowers to brighten the 
image and draw the viewers to the girl’s face.  Both flower boxes frame Ashley's face and add 
creativity and originality to the image just as a framing photo should.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LOLLIPOP DAY AT LOCKERBY COMPOSITE 
 
 
 

This past Thursday, our Student 
Council greeted our staff and the 
student body at our school 
entrances- bright and early in the 
morning.  As everyone entered the 
building, our Student Council gave 
out not only smiles, but  lollipops 
too.  Thank you to our Students 
Council for brightening our day! 
	

	
	

	 	 	  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Happy  
Lollipop Day! 
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THIS WEEK IN VIKINGS ATHLETICS . . . 
 
 
Cross Country Running 
The cross country running team competed at the 
Laurentian University Rumble on the Rock meet 
this past Tuesday against teams from across 
northern Ontario.  The Viking runners had one of 
their best meets of the season with several 
individual and team podium finishes. This 
coming week our cross country runners will be 
competing at the Fielding Memorial challenge at 
Kivi Park, which is also serving as the pre-OFSAA 
race.  Team information can be found on the 
cross country running Google Classroom. 
 

 

 

NEXT WEEK IN VIKINGS ATHLETICS . . . 
 
 
 

Monday, September 30th, 2019 
Boys Hockey Tryouts -  at McCelland Arena from 3:30pm - 5:00pm 
Girls Flag Football v. Confederation Secondary at James Jerome starting at 6:30pm  
 
Tuesday, October 1st, 2019 
Juniot Girls Basketball v. Horizon Secondary School at 6:00pm at Lockerby Composite School 
 
Thursday, October 3rd, 2019 
Junior Girls Basketball v. College Notre Dame at 5:00pm at College Notre Dame  
Girls Flag Football v. St. Charles College at 3:30pm at James Jerome  
Cross-Country Running at Kivi Park for the pre-OFSAA race 
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#FRIDAYSFORFUTURE EARTH RALLY 
 
 
 

Several Vikings attended the Fridays For Future 
Earth Rally held at Bell Park on Thursday.  
Students from across Rainbow Schools came 
together as part of an awareness campaign to 
ensure they play their part in making sure that 
our climate is preserved.  
 

AP SEMINAR AND AP RESEARCH 
 
 
 

This week in AP Seminar and AP Research, students took a field trip to the Laurentian 
University.  AP Seminar students participated in workshops that honed their research skills, 
while AP Research students used the library resources to investigate their research questions.  
As part of the AP Capstone Program, these Lockerby Composite students are the only students 
in the Sudbury Region who have book lending privileges at the Laurentian University Library! 
 

   

  



LCS NEWS UPDATE (SEPTEMBER 23 - 27, 2019)                                                            PAGE 5 
 

LOCKERBY COMPOSITE’S ANNUAL CANCER DRIVE (24TH CAMPAIGN) 
 
This Thursday, October 3rd, 2019 is your Cancer Drive Motivational Pep Rally!  This event will 
give Vikings some background about the history of Lockerby Composite’s involvement within 
the community and the impact we have on improving the lives of local children and their 
families battling cancer.  As well, following the rally students will have the opportunity to 
sign-up with a  teacher team.  Students can also buy this year's Cancer Drive sweatshirt 
beginning Friday, October 4th, 2019 in the main foyer at lunch.  They will remain on sale until 
we sell out.  Cancer Drive is a significant school tradition so look to get involved! 
 
Important Dates: 
Thursday, October 3rd, 2019: Motivational Pep Rally 
Saturday, October 5th, 2019:  Grocery Bagging at Chris' YIG from 11:00am – 3:00pm 
Sunday, October 6th, 2019:  Grocery Bagging at Chris' YIG from 11:00am – 3:00pm 
Friday, October 18th, 2019: Sudbury Wolves Game from 7:00pm - 11:00pm  
Thursday, October 24th, 2019:  CANCER DRIVE NIGHT 
 
Online Donations: 
Our Cancer Drive would not be possible without the generous 
support and donations from within our Sudbury committee.   
Every dollar raised here, stays here!  To donate online, please  
visit: https://www.ncfsudbury.com/make-a-donation/   
From the website, select the option to donate to  
“ Lockerby Cancer Drive” by selecting ‘Donate Now.’   
 
Social Media handles: 
Snapchat: lcscancerdrive 
Instagram: lcscancerdrive 
 
 
AP BIOLOGY 

This week in AP Biology, students have been 
performing laboratories to investigate topics in cell 
transport.  On Tuesday, students built model cells 
filled with various unknown sucrose solutions, and 
ranked their concentrations based on their behaviour 
in water.  On Wednesday, they built another model 
cell and tested the behaviour of glucose and starch, 
using the skills they learned previously to detect the 
presence of these substances in different solutions. 
On Thursday, the class performed plasmolysis in an 
onion cell, then also stimulated phagocytosis in live 
Paramecia!  They then fed the single-celled creatures 
some yeast that was stained, and were able to 
observe them eating it.  Cool! 
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THIS WEEK IN VISUAL ARTS . . . 
 
Too often in art, we get bogged down with rendering something that looks ‘exactly as it 
should.’ That’s the power of left-brain thinking, and it’s not easy to abandon. Theories 
suggest that the left side of our brain is all about logic and facts, while the right side of our 
brain is more engaged in areas that deal with the imagination and creativity.  Big competition 
for a brain in school!  
 
Senior Visual Art students are launching into a still life unit and, to help them focus on 
observational drawing and loosen-up, they were challenged to use the right side of their brain 
by drawing blind contours.  Have you ever tried to draw your hand WITHOUT looking at your 
paper?  It’s not an easy task, but that’s what grade 11 students were doing this week. The 
result?  A lot of laughs and some wonderful surprises! 
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ENGLISH CLASS MEETS BIOLOGY CLASS: BRAINS ALIVE! 
 
Yes, this is an English class…and a biology class!  This week, AP Seminar paired-up with AP 
Biology to investigate the way our brains work.  Retired Lockerby Composite teachers Mr. P. 
Levan and Ms. R. Lenti led a brain dissection, and discussed how different centres of the 
brain affect perception in different ways.  Perception is an overall theme that is investigated 
in AP Seminar class.  Later, our students gained insight into how the brain learns and how to 
optimize the brain’s efficiency! 
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STUDENT SERVICES 

Enrichment 
       
SHAD Valley 
 
Applications for SHAD 2019 will officially be opening soon.  Applications are typically due by 
November 19th, 2019.  SHAD looks for grade 10, 11 or 12 students who are involved in their 
communities, creative & keen learners.  A range of bursaries are available, ensuring the 
program is accessible to students with demonstrated financial need.  Last year, SHAD 
awarded over one million dollars in bursaries and scholarships.  The cost of the program 
should not be the reason a student does not apply!  SHAD Valley provides an opportunity for 
high potential students to spend July living at a university while engaging in hands-on learning 
in STEAM & Entrepreneurship.  Visit the program’s website for additional information - 
https://www.shad.ca/apply.htm 
       
Rotary Youth Exchange 
       
Are you ready for the adventure of a lifetime?  Rotary Youth Exchange is an application-based 
program dedicated to giving youth a great cultural and educational experience by matching 
the right students to the right country and family. With R.Y.E., students will have the 
opportunity to go to school in a new place and experience what it’s like to be immersed in a 
new culture.  Exchanges are either three months or a year in length.  For more information 
visit - www.Rotary7010YouthExchange.com 
 
House of Commons Page Program 
 
The official launch of the recruitment campaign for the House of Commons Page Program has 
arrived.  The recruitment campaign for the 2020 - 2021 academic year will take place from 
September 23rd to November 11th, 2019. 
  
Each year, the Program recruits 40 students graduating from high schools and CEGEPs from 
across Canada to participate in the House of Commons Page Program.  Students who maintain 
a minimum average of 80% and can speak both official languages are invited to apply.  To be 
selected, students must also be accepted into a full time program at a university in the 
National Capital Region. 
 
Visit the website ourcommons.ca/page, and /or follow the Program on Facebook 
(facebook.com/hocpagescdc) and Instagram (instagram.com/hoc_pages_cdc) 
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STUDENT SERVICES 

Volunteer Opportunities 
       
Dynamic Earth - Pumpkin Inferno 
 
Dynamic Earth is currently looking for volunteers for this year’s Halloween activities. 
Volunteers must be at least 14 years of age.  An early application is your best chance for 
selection.  Students can apply online at sciencenorth.ca/volunteers. 
       
Scholarships 
       
National Scholarships 
 
A number of national scholarships are currently accepting applications. Students are 
reminded to check Lockerby Composite’s website for applications and additional details. 
Parents, guardians, and students are also encouraged to ask one of Lockerby Composite’s 
Guidance Counsellors for assistance if they are having difficulties. 
       

https://lockerby.rainbowschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/10/2018/09/Current-Scholarships.pdf 
       
Password: showmethemoney  
          
       
Grade 9s 
       
Take Our Kids to Work – Wednesday, November 6th, 2019 
 
Guidance will be visiting Grade 9 classes on Monday, September 30th, 2019 to provide 
information about this year’s ‘Take Our Kids to Work Day.’  Parents and guardians are 
encouraged to start to plan for this opportunity for their students by inquiring with their 
employers and booking the opportunity over the next few weeks.  If you have any 
questions/concerns please do not hesitate to contact our Guidance Department.  
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Science and Technology Education Program 

 

WHAT PARENTS NEED TO KNOW FOR NEXT WEEK . . . 

Dan Watson, our Social Worker is in the school next week. 
 
Lauretta Miller, our Aboriginal Support Worker will be in the school next Wednesday. 
 
 
Monday, September 30th  

 
• Wear Orange Day to show support for residential 

school survivors 
 

Tuesday, October 1st  • Ryerson University Visit 
• Humber College Visit 

 
Wednesday, October 2nd                  
 

 
 
 

Thursday, October 3rd   
 

• Cancer Drive Motivational Pep-Rally 
 
 

Friday, October 4th         

 
 

 


